
Parishes of  

St. Viator, Dauphin 

Corpus Christi, Winnipegosis 

St. Viator’s Parish 
307 Whitmore Avenue East  PO Box 250                                
Dauphin, Manitoba   R7N 2V1 
Phone (204) 638-4892 
Fax (204) 638-5979          http://www.stviator.ca 
 

**Office Hours:  
Tuesday-Thursday  8:30am-Noon, 1:00-4:00pm 
 

Weekend Mass Schedule:  
Saturday at 7:30pm, St. Viator’s 
Sunday at 10:15am, St. Viator’s  
Sunday at 2:00pm, Corpus Christi  
 
Bulletin Submissions:  Submit church related                  
announcements to the office by Wednesday morning to 
be in that week’s bulletin. 

Pastor: Reverend Michel Nault 
Phone #: 1-204-960-6059                                                                                      
E-mail address: micheljnault@gmail.com 
Administrative Assistant: Christine Letain   
Email: stviator@wcgwave.ca 
Catechism Co-ordinator:  
Email: st.viatorscatechism@gmail.com 
Stewardship Coordinator:  Laverne Hudson  
Email: lvhudson3@gmail.com 
Caretaker:  Kyler Tencha 
Baptisms: Baptism Preparation Classes: By appointment.  
        Please call parish office to register. 
Corpus Christi Parish contact Jo Bunka for Baptism            
Preparation. 
Baptisms will be held by scheduled appointments. 
Marriage: Minimum Six months noticed required.  Couples 
must be practising members of our Parish. Call the Parish 
Office to arrange a meeting with the priest. 
Ministry of Presence (The St. Luke Society) If you or    
someone you know is unable to attend Mass and would like to 
receive Holy Communion, please contact the parish office. 
Families and friends of parishioners are welcome to call on 
their behalf. 

Prayer for Priests and Priestly Vocations 
Heavenly Father, please grant to Your faithful servants, the 

grace and strength to carry out Your mission for the church each 
day. Keep our priests close to You and continue to inspire them 
to serve others in Your Holy Name. Please help to inspire men 

who are called to a priestly vocation to answer  
Your call and participate in the fullness that You have planned 

for them.  Amen. 

 

6th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 February 11 & 12, 2023 

*Schedule Subject to Change 
 
Mon Feb 13:  Office Closed 
 3:00pm Myriam Retreat Session 
 7:00pm Myriam Retreat 
 (Genesis 4.1-15, 25) Gospel: Mark 8.11-13 
 
Tues Feb 14: 3:00pm Myriam Retreat Session 
 7:00pm Myriam Retreat 
 (Genesis 6.5-8; 7.1-5, 10) Gospel: Mark 8.14-21 
 
Wed Feb 15: 3:00pm Myriam Retreat Session 
 6:30pm Mass: Intentions of Fr. Michel, req Max & Ann 
 Geras 
 7:00pm Myriam Retreat 
 (Genesis 8.6-13, 20-22) Gospel: Mark 8.22-26 
  
Thurs Feb 16: 10:30am Novena & Mass: +Simone  
 Bouchard, req Albert Bouchard 
 (Genesis 9.1-13) Gospel: Mark 8.27-33 
  
Fri Feb 17: 6:00pm Adoration & Divine Mercy 
 7:00pm Mass: All Souls in Purgatory, req a parishioner 
 (Genesis 11.1-9) Gospel: Mark 8.34-38-9.1 
 
Sat Feb 18: 6:30pm Confession 
 7:30pm Mass: +Jeannie Bedome, req Adrienne & 
 Gerry Archambault 
 (Hebrews 11.1-7) Gospel: Mark 9.2-13 
 
Sun Feb 19: 9:00am Catechism Class 
 9:15am Confession 
 10:15am Mass: +Rita Kaminski, req Blanche Lefebvre 
 2:00pm Mass at Corpus Christi: For all parishioners 
 and youth of both parishes 
 (Leviticus 19.1-2, 17-18, 1 Corinthians 3.16-23)  
 Gospel: Matthew 5.38-48 



Reflections on the Sunday Readings:  

Imperfections are part of being human. Yet God, as our Father, has set 

higher standards and wants the best for us. He wishes us to open our eyes 

to his ultimate plan. He intends us, as sinners who are not immune to     

toxicity and temptations, to join his kingdom.  

God has given us free will. Will we follow him? Are we living only with 

self-centered goals and desires, or do we make God’s Ten                   

Commandments and Jesus’ teachings our 

guiding light? 

Today’s readings stress the urgency of 

aligning ourselves—our behaviour, values 

and intentions—with God’s will. Being 

faithful to God goes beyond a checklist of 

rules—and yet we aren’t hopeless for break-

ing them, for with a contrite heart our sins can be forgiven. We are         

encouraged to recognize the importance of righteousness in our hearts, 

minds and souls. We are asked to love beyond ourselves—making the 

love of God and others a priority. Our merciful and loving Father isn’t    

expecting perfection. He desires us to at least strive to walk in his ways.  

While living the Christian way is demanding, let us give thanks to God. 

He forgives our human imperfections, offering us a life of true joy and 

peace on this earth and, most importantly, in heaven. Blessed are those 

who walk in the law of the Lord! 

Christl Dabu 

Hamilton, ON 

 

The Law of the Lord is 

PERFECT 



Financial Corner: 
  
St. Viator’s Parish  # of envelopes = 62 
Feb 5 Collection—$2502+187.50 (loose) = $2689.50 
Sharing God’s gifts = $165 
Pre-Authorized payments= $907.50 
 
Corpus Christi  # of envelope = 13 
Feb 5 Collection $580 
Sharing God’s Gifts = $90 

Read and Understand the Bible 
with The Bible in a year Podcast 

with Fr. Mike Schmitz! 
 

Understand Your Catholic 
Faith with The Catechism in a 

Year Podcast with Fr. Mike 
Schmitz! 

If you have the gift of    
Music: Singing or playing an 
instrument… 
Please consider using it! 
Our Sunday choir needs 
new and 

younger singers. Are you 
called to serve? We practice 
45 minutes prior to Mass. If 
interested call Laverne at     
204-572-4677. Young people 
also welcomed! 

 

The CWL now has perogies for 
sale. If you or anyone you know is 
interested in purchasing some, 
please come to the parish during 
office hours, or contact              
Linda Zazuliak at 204-638-5633.  

Attention: Regarding the May Garage Sale Dates 
 
Due to a scheduling conflict, the dates for the Garage Sale 
in May have been changed.  
Instead of May 22-26, the sale will now be held the week 

of May 8-12.  
Please be sure to make the change in your calendars, as we 
need as many hands on deck as possible. Thank you! 

As we say goodbye to you, Kyler as our         
caretaker, know that you have been so very    
appreciated during your time here, and you will 
be missed.  
 
We have found a new caretaker, so please     
welcome Darrell Yunker to the position!  
Welcome aboard, we look forward to working 
with you! 

Please note: The Knights of      

Columbus meeting scheduled for 

Thursday February 16th has been 

cancelled.  

 
Pictorial Directories 

 

For those who had their photo taken last fall, 

please pick up your Pictorial Directory in the 

gathering area after Mass on Saturday and    

Sunday, February 11 & 12. This will be the last 

weekend they are available after Mass. Thank 

you. 



 
 


